
Community Profile: Poppleton 

 

 

 

The flood cell lies on the right bank of the River Ouse, from just west of the war memorial along to the railway line in the east with 
the southern extent reaching down to include the school and then following the line of Nether Way and Church Lane. It also includes 
Millfield Industrial Estate South of the A1237 down to the convergence of the railway lines at Skelton Junction. 

The area benefits from high ground in the north and railway embankments and flood storage capacity (Poppleton Ings) to the east.  
There is no flood warning area. There are currently no flood wardens within this area. 

We estimate that around 5 residential properties are currently at risk of flooding from the River Ouse and River Foss within this area 
during a 1% (1 in 100 year) flood event. This may rise to 20 due to climate change. 

Due to the low level of flood risk no work has been done historically to identify options to reduce risk. 
 

 

What work may be possible? 

 Road profiling 

 

What is technically feasible? 

 Property level resilience 

 


